
 

 

ISSUE 1  –     3rd Febryary 2016     Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 
                                                                                       9:00am to 3.30pm - Friday 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to school for 2017. We have many new students and families across the school and we welcome 

you to our  school and to our community. Parents please support new families as it can be hard work moving 

towns and starting at a new school. At PPS we are very proud of how all parents support all children – please 

ensure that while you are supporting and caring for your own child(ren) you are also being respectful and 

supportive of all children.The staff have worked hard over the holidays and they are enjoying having the 

children back in class. We welcome Jessica Fry who is our new middle school teacher – please say hello and 

make her feel welcome. A special thank you to Luke Munn who has worked very hard over the holidays in the 

school gardens. – They look fantastic. A  summary of our staff members is included later in this newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Timetable 
Session (1)              12.00 – 12.45pm 
Session (2)              12.45 – 1.30pm 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS – TERM 1 

 
Prep        (1) 
Gr 1 & 2 (1)          
Gr 3 & 4 (2) 
Gr 5 & 6 (2) 

 
Feb 23, 24, 27, March 3, 6,10,17,20,24,27 
Feb 6, 7, 9, 10, 13, 14, 16, 17, 21, 23 
Feb 6, 7, 9, 10, 13, 14, 16, 17, 21, 23 
Feb 20, 24, 27, March 3, 6,10,17,20,24,27 
 
 

FEBRUARY        
10th Swim Trials 9 yrs and over 5.30pm start at the 
Bairnsdale Outdoor Pool       
15th District Swimming Carnival  
15th & 16th Meet the Teacher evenings 
21st Open Water Swim Program Gr 5 & 6 
22nd Open Water Swim Program Gr 3 & 4 
MARCH 
3rd School Photo Day 
13th Labour Day 
31st End of Term 1 

TERM 1 - Wednesday January 

27
th

 to Thursday March 24
th

  
TERM 2 – Monday 11

th
 April  to 

Friday 24
th

 June 
TERM 3 - Monday July 11

th
 

to Friday September 16
th 

TERM 4 - Monday October 3
th

 to 

Tuesday December 20
th 

BLUE HOUSE RED HOUSE GOLD HOUSE GREEN HOUSE 

 

Safety To and From School 

Tyler in grade 1 was very excited to be riding his new bike to school on Wednesday. He was 

well supported by his brothers Mitchell, Ryleigh and Big Tom. Well done boys. 

Please make sure that your child is aware of their to and from school routines. If they are 

biking or walking to school without an adult – please make sure that they are aware of hazards 

such as the road and that they have the skills to complete the journey safely. 

Please – check childrens’ bikes are up to standard and that a fitted helmet is worn every time a 

child rides a bike, scooter or other to school. Children not wearing helmets will be asked not 

to ride to school. 

 



Absences 

Like every school in the state we  must record who is absent from school. If your child will be absent then 

please send a note to your child’s teacher or call the school office. 

If a child is absent and we have not been notified – Liz will call you. This call is not about why they are away – 

it is simply about keeping all of our children safe. At PPS the student roll is taken at 9.05am – absences are 

sent to Liz in the office and she calls the contact adult of any child who is absent without notification to ensure 

that every child who left home to come to school that morning – made it to school that morning. This is 

particularly important for children who walk or bike to school. 

Nuts at School – and not just the staff! 

Anaphylaxis is a medical condition that is taken very seriously by the Department of Education under advice 

from the Department of Health and as such Ministerial Orders are in place to help protect and support school 

children who are  anaphylactic. 

At PPS we have a junior student  who has an anaphylactic reaction to nuts that is potentially life threatening. 

Children with Anaphylaxis will have a specific plan to support them with how  to learn to manage this day to 

day. While young children are learning to self manage,  schools are asked to support them and put actions in 

place to help prevent the chance of an  anaphylactic reaction occurring. 

For this reason students at PPS are asked  not to bring along peanuts or cashew nuts to school in their lunch 

boxes. The parents of the child we are supporting have informed me that many items you would buy in the 

super market for children’s lunches state that this product “may contain traces of nuuts”. These products are 

ok in this case – it is the actual peanuts and cashews that we are asking families to leave in the cupboard at 

home. 

While many children do love peanuts and cashew nuts – these are not to be brought to school please. 

Thankyou for your support with this. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Violin Lessons at School 

Students from grade 2 upwards are 

able to learn the violin if they wish. 

Our violin teacher Kaye Moore is 

excellent and she has a couple of 

places available. 

If you would like more information 

please call 

Kaye Moore : 0427686347 

 

 



Swimming Lessons and Open Water Swim Program 

We like to undertake our lessons in term 1 when the weather is still warm. The BARC have been accommodating and we 

are starting our lessons soon. Please keep a list of dates on the fridge so that we are all ready to go. The PPS school 

council are strong supporters of the Primary School Swim Program and the Open Water Swim Program because of our 

geographical location and our strong connection to water base recreation activities. It is important that children learn to 

swim and stay safe around the water. Children are asked to wear bathers suitable for swimming lessons and they may 

wear googles if they want to. Please name every item with permanent marker as jocks, socks and googles will go missing 

despite the best efforts of all involved. Named items are easier to return to their owner. The students will not be using 

the shop at the BARC so please do not send money. 

The preps were making their birthday calendar, they stood in their birthday month holding their birth date. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Prep Grade for 2017 –  

 
 

 

 

 



Welcome to Paynesville Primary School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



School Squad Swim Trails – Thursday Feb 9th 5.30pm – 6.30pm at the Outdoor 

Pool in Bairnsdale. 

Students aged 9 years and over are invited to attend our school Swim Squad Trials. The district competition is held on 

Feb 15th and therefore we have a short time frame to get our team entered. The order of operations is freestyle, 

backstroke, breaststroke and butterfly – 12 years and over, 11 yrs and then 9and 10yrs. 

PPS has a strong record in swimming with many indivdiaduals and relay teams progressing on to further rounds. Come 

and have a go – it is a great experience whether selected or not. 

There is a cost of $4.40 per swimmer at the gate – supporters are free. The pool officially closes at 7pm – and so after 

your event(s) you can swim on. See you there. 

Meet the Teacher – You know you want to. 

4pm – 7pm Wed Feb 15th and Thurs Feb 16th 

Parents and Carers are invited to book a time to come along and meet their child’s teacher. These are quick meetings 

that support a connection between home and school.  

To log in go to:  

www.schoolinterviewsonline.com.au 

 

Primary School Aged Youth Group 

Friday Afternoons 4.40pm – 6pm  fortnightly 

Terrm 1 dates are 17th Feb, 3rd March 17th, March and the 31st  of March 

The Bairnsdale Baptist Church 134 The Princes Highway in Lucknow 

Contact Liz Freiberg on 0422002344 

Come along for fun, games and more. 

 

http://www.schoolinterviewsonline.com.au/


 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Thankyou to the school PFA who purchased new 

blocks and Duplo for the prep room. All the gear is 

being loved and used. 

The class pets are a hit too – especially the guinea 

pigs. 



 


